
Rectory Farm News 

Rectory Farm Primary School 

 

It has been another fantastic week in school and the children have been working     
extremely hard! I am so proud of the way the children can talk about their                         
learning and explain how their new learning links to the knowledge from                                    
previous years.  
 

It was brilliant to celebrate our school with our visitors this week; the children were 
exceptional in demonstrating our school values and ethos. As soon as we have the  
report to share, we will be sending it out to parents. 
 

Please read our curriculum newsletters that are sent on parentmail and published on 
our website to keep up to date with what your children are learning each term. If you 
would like a paper copy, please ask the front office. 

 

Clubs: 
 

Our clubs are up and running again from this week. Parentmail invites 
have been sent out so please sign your child up. For children in Years 
5 &6, please state whether they will be collected or have permission 
to walk home. When the clocks turn back, children will need to be 
collected due to the darkness. 
 

Monday 3:15-4:15—Years 4, 5 and 6 Football club 

Tuesday 3:15-4:15—Years 1,2 and 3 Multi-sports 

Tuesday 3:15-4:15— Tennis 

Wednesday 8am—Hotshots basketball club (taster sessions ran this week in school) 

Online Safety Half Term Strand - 
 

Self Image and Online Identity 

 

This strand explores the difference between online 
and offline identity and how important it is to keep 
parts of your identity confidential online.  

We discussed how avatars can be used instead of 
real photographs; we also discussed why we should 
avoid using our name, when creating usernames! The children had excellent responses and worked as 
pairs or trios to work out which usernames and profiles were the most sensible. 
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Date Year Group Event 

25.09.23—29.09.23 Whole School We will be sending out a voting slip for parents to choose 
which charities they would like us to celebrate within the 
school year. 

10.10.23 

(9:30am-10:30am) 
Year R parents 

starting Sep 2024 

First open evening for prospective parents of Reception     
children for September 2024  

3.10.23 1 Animals in Mind experience, linked to their science topic 

From Monday 2.10.23 Whole School Harvest— 

Donations for The Hope Centre—dried food and toiletries 

4.10-23- 6.10.23 Year 6 Residential trip to Whitemoor Lakes 

28.09.23 Year 3 Harvest     
Assembly 

Year 3 parents welcome to attend 

17.10.23 & 19.10.23 Whole School Parents evening 3:30pm—6pm, please book an            
appointment. 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Secondary School Places 2024: 
 

The application portal is now live for parents/carers to submit their 
school preferences for a secondary school place at 
www.westnorthants.gov.uk/admissions 

 

If you are unsure, please go to the class teachers or front office for      
support. 

 

 Message from Mrs Llewelyn 
(our Family Support Worker and 
DSL) 

Welcome back to school to all of our       parents and carers. 
It has been lovely seeing lots of you on the playground in 
the     mornings. If you do have any worries or concerns, 
please come and find me on the playground and I’m more 
than happy to chat. 

Family Learning Courses—keep your eyes peeled for more 
information coming soon! 




